
MAHONING TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISOR’S WORKSHOP
Wednesday, August 3, 2011


CALL TO ORDER:

John Wieczorek called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Mahoning Township Building, 2685 Mahoning Drive East, Lehighton, PA 18235

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

John Wieczorek led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:

PRESENT:

John Wieczorek, Chairman; Franklin Ruch, Vice-Chairman; Supervisor; George Stawnyczyj, Supervisor; Linda Benner, Supervisor; Thomas Nanovic,  Kerry Verrastro, Township Clerk, Timothy Edinger, Township Engineer, Robert Slaw, Chairman, Planning Commission, Bradley Christman, Planning Commission, Bruce Steigerwalt, Planning Commission, Patricia Snyder, Planning Commission, Ron Tirpak, Carbon Engineering, Attorney Edward Hughes, Dawn Ferrante, Carbon County
ABSENT:
Travis Steigerwalt, Supervisor 
QUESTIONS ON OR ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA:

None
PUBLIC COMMENT:
None

PACKERTON YARDS PROJECT –Discussion on request for modifications (waivers) as per June 3, 2011:

1. SALDO Sec. 99-10.F.(1).(e), Sec. 99-10.F(4)(b)[1], and sec. 99-10.F.(4)(c)[2]-Control of storm water post-developed peak discharge rate to below pre-developed levels.

-John Wieczorek stated that the storm water removal would be affected lot to lot.  Each lot developer must accommodate their own storm water removal from their lot to the Lehigh River.  Timothy Edinger recommended that each lot should be reviewed and approved under land development for the township.  Also the developer is still responsible for obtaining all necessary State and Federal permits. 
2. SALDO Sec. 99-10.F.(8)(e)-Floodplain encroachment. Conflict with Mahoning Township Ordinances.

-Attorney Hughes clarified that they are requesting a waiver from the SALDO not from the floodplain ordinance. John Wieczorek asked for verification on which set of plans the County was referring to for these waivers.  Ron Tirpak, stated that they are working from the plan revision date 2/22/2011(23 sheets plus HOP plan).  Tim Edinger stated that all subsequent plans need to be reviewed for changes. It was stated that this waiver would not relieve the developer from obtaining floodplain ordinance approval and applications should be reviewed and approved by the Flood Plain Permit Officer, Timothy Edinger.
3. SALDO Sec. 99-10.G.(2)(b)[1][a]-Minimum center-line grade of 0.75%

-It was noted that Timothy Edinger, Township Engineer had no objection to granting this waiver,  provided the waiver for curbing is granted.  Ron Tirpak noted that Lot #2 coming in from Main Road is to be a recreation area.
Robert Slaw from the Planning Commission felt that many people walk on their lunch time.  They need a safe accessible way for employees to walk or bike.  It is uncertain where curbing and sidewalk are needed, perhaps not in all areas, perhaps only on  one side of the road or some combination of both that we can all agree upon. Ron Tirpak noted that fully paved cartway is included on the plan to expand the roadway to accommodate tractor trailer traffic.  John Wieczorek felt that that we need to act on the sidewalk/curbing issue before we can address the grade %.  He felt that we should defer this decision and refer it back to the Planning Commission.
4. SALDO Sec. 99-10.G(2)(b)[2][c]-minimum center line radii for horizontal curves. 

-Thomas Nanovic wanted to make sure that we are planning for the future not just trying to get approval. (For example: If the state increases allowable truck size.)  Dawn Ferrante stated that one of the key selling points for park is the use of railway that would cut down on the truck traffic.  She also stated that it may take up to 15 years to fill the industrial park with businesses, in this economy.  
-Tim Edinger referred to his email dated 6/21/2011- He recommended the speed limit should be reduced to 25 MPH and advisory curves reduced to 15 MPH.  If the “line of sight” is met then the township may grant a lesser center-line radii.  Eleven foot shoulders should be constructed from the railroad tracks to Rt. 209.  Shoulder should have same construction as road surface, resulting in a 23 ft lane (12 foot width + 11 ft shoulder).  The railroad crossing must be expanded . It was recommended that no right  turn on red  be required (this is a Penn DOT issue).  Poles need to be relocated and vegetation needs to be kept low for a clear line of sight.  
5. SALDO Sec. 99-10.H.(9)-Dead end street.
-Tim Edinger noted the condition that an emergency access road to the back  of the development be proposed and that the key to the gate be made available to all emergency response persons.  An emergency response plan must be developed along with agreement to have it plowed and accessible at all times of the year.  The only problem would be during  a 100 year flood due to its location.  It was noted that  Lehighton Borough approved the cul de sac and Thomas Nanovic will obtain a copy of that approval through Jim Nanovic.  
6. SALDO Sec. 99-16.D.-Iron pin markers.

-Ron Tirpak stated that it is not feasible to but iron pin markers in the river.  They will mark on lot lines on top of bank.

7. SALDO Sec. 99-17.A.(1) and Table IV –Cartway width, curbing and sidewalks.

-It was noted that pathways would cost less than curbs and sidewalks.  Robert Slaw recommended sidewalks on one side and pathways at the river.  John Wieczorek stated that the Board is not sure what they want so they don’t have a proposal at this time. He noted that there did not seem to be a lot of desire from any one for curbing.  Robert Slaw commented that the Planning Commission wants sidewalks and will not change their stance on that matter.  It was decided that Ron Tirpak sketch a couple of compromise scenarios to bring back to the Planning Commission.  
8. Status of HOP

-John Wieczorek noted that he had asked in writing to be included in any discussion the County had with Penn DOT concerning HOP.  As to date he has not been included. John then requested again that our Engineer be included to attend any future  Penn DOT meetings. John then asked Ron Tirpak if the roadway is designed as of today?  Ron stated he has unofficial Penn DOT approval.   Ron stated he had a one on one meeting with Penn DOT and Penoni Engineering.  Ron is ready to submit HOP.  No bridge modifications are necessary and a traffic light will be needed at total build out of the park along with flashing lights before the intersection in both directions.  
9. General questions-

-Notification of property owners-the County met with Mr. Marks and is in the process of appraising his land.  Mr. Marks has added the condition that he would like access onto new driveway.  Mr. Marks owns up to  existing railroad crossing and Kovatch owns railroad crossing.  It was discussed that if an agreement can not be made they have the have the power of condemnation.  Ron Tirpak stated that he will have to apply for a time extension.  The 12/12/2011 deadline cannot be met. The waivers will determine if the County moves forward with the project. 
ADJOURNMENT:
MOTION by Franklin Ruch, SECONDED by Linda Benner to adjourn the meeting at 10:30PM
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